CITY OF NORTHFIELD WORK SESSION


MAY 12, 2015

At 6:03pm this meeting was called to order by Municipal Clerk Mary Canesi. This meeting was properly advertised in the Press of Atlantic City on February 14, 2015 in accordance with Public Law 75, Chapter 231.
FLAG SALUTE

The flag salute was led by Mayor Chau.
ROLL CALL

Present: Dewees, Lischin, Murray, Perri, Piergiovanni O’Neill, Travagline 

Mayor Chau, CFO Dawn Stollenwerk, Solicitor Kris Facenda, and Engineer Dan Kwapinski were also in attendance. 

WORK SESSION TOPICS FOR DISCUSSION

Council President Travagline welcomed everyone to the meeting and reviewed proposed capital projects.
Council President Travagline stated several projects have already been completed or are in progress, he requested CFO Dawn Stollenwerk review available funding.
CFO Stollenwerk stated the 2002 bond issue will be paid off this year, the City can do $5M in improvements in 2015-2016; approximately $1.2M has already been allocated for road, drainage and sewer improvements. Radio upgrades, police SUV’s and license plate readers will be approximately another $400,000.00.
Councilman Dewees advocated for an additional vehicle for Birch Grove Park. He suggested that Code Enforcement could use one of the old police cars.
Council President Travagline stated that $25,000.00 will be apportioned for a generic vehicle, department to be determined.
CFO Stollenwerk suggested the fire hose be deferred; we have applied for a grant but have not heard back yet.
Council President Travagline agreed.
CFO Stollenwerk explained the additional Department of Public Works and Sewer Department requests came after the initial capital budget was drafted, this is another $708,000.00. CFO Stollenwerk suggested using an old capital ordinance from 2011 to buy plows and any other absolute must haves; the old ordinance has about $115,000.00

Council President Travagline suggested pushing the balance of the Department of Public Works and Sewer requests to 2016-2017.
CFO Stollenwerk stated that old capital can be used for surveillance cameras, improvements to the basement and bath houses at Birch Grove Park.
Council President Travagline would like to include paving or sealing the City Hall parking lot.
Councilman Perri stressed the eventual need for the sewer crane to be replaced.
Council President Travagline believed Linwood has looked at the issue, he is not sure of their decision.
CFO Stollenwerk asked if it would be a 50/50 split.
Council President Travagline confirmed; suggested allocating half, and if we can get Linwood to agree.
PUBLIC SESSION

Council President Travagline opened the public session.

Robert Webb, 218 West Revere Avenue, asked what parking lots the Council is talking about, and suggested volunteerism is waning.  He expressed dissatisfaction with current conditions in the City.

Tom Wolfe, 317 Davis Avenue, reported a code violation related to his neighbor's fence and several properties under foreclosure.  He reported several other code related violations, and suggested stronger enforcement.

Mr. Wolfe suggested delivery trucks from Carluccio’s should have to turn around and go on to New Road instead of using side streets.
Council President Travagline requested Mayor Chau work with the Police Department and report at the next meeting about an ordinance to require trucks to back out onto New Road.
Tom Boyd, 117 Northfield Avenue, stated he is the owner of rental property in the vicinity of Zion Road.  He offered to trim any vegetation that is in the sight triangle.
Councilman Dewees thanked him for his offer but indicated Mr. Boyd's area is not a problem.
Mr. Boyd would like to see the same type of signal that is at Tilton and the bike path to be installed at Zion and the bike path.
Peter Brophy, 11 Twelve Oaks Court, suggested that most of the issues Mr. Webb brought up are not unique to Northfield.
Seeing no one else from the public wising to speak Council President Travagline closed public session

AGENDA REVIEW

Council President Travagline reviewed the agenda.
Councilman Perri questioned the $4,000.00 in Fire Department overtime.
Councilman O’Neill stated the overtime was due to a worker’s compensation injury and a Fire Fighter taking time off.
At 7:18pm, on motions properly made and seconded, this meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Canesi, RMC, Municipal Clerk
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